

# <u>Kilbarchan Primary School</u> <u>Return of Primaries 1 - 3</u> 16/02/21



Dear Parents and Carers,

#### Return of Primaries 1 – 3

Today the First Minister confirmed the announcement that Primaries 1-3 will return to our school building on Monday 22 February.

As you will be aware, the school have had strict health and safety measures in place throughout this challenging time and we wish to assure you that this will continue.

#### Key points to note:

- Pupils will be able to enter the building between 0900 0910, allowing for a staggered start
- If pupils arrive after this time, we ask that they enter via the Main School Office
- Pupils in Primaries 1, 2/1, 2 and 3 will enter and exit through the Infant Doors, using the toilets at these doors when required
- Primary 3 pupils in the Primary 4/3 class will enter through the doors at the carpark end of the building and will use the toilets there when required
- Children will wash their hands and then make their way into class
- We ask that pupils place their bags on the back of their chairs or under their table
- PE will take place outside until further notice
- Pupils can wear their uniform or our more 'relaxed' uniform, however we ask that no football colours are worn
- Pupils will be asked to wash their hands regularly throughout the day and, before and after breaks/lunches
- Thorough cleaning of the school building will take place throughout the day and again once the children have gone home

## Who will be teaching my child?

Primary 1 Miss Schoolar
 Primary 2/1 Mrs Brown
 Primary 2 Miss Murray

Primary 3 Miss Etheridge and Mrs Kerr

- Primary 4/3
- Primary 3 pupils will be in school all week. Miss Montgomery will be in school on a Monday and Tuesday whilst Mrs McGowan will be with them Wednesday – Friday
- Primary 4 pupils will continue with remote learning. Mrs Stewart will be available to answer any questions children may have on Monday and Tuesday, with Miss Montgomery carrying out remote learning Wednesday – Friday
- All staff working with this class will meet regularly to discuss learning, progress, and attainment for all pupils

## Primary 4 - 7 Hub

- We will continue to operate our school hub for pupils in Primaries 4 7
- Children granted a place in the hub will enter the school building through the doors at the back of the building, using the toilets at these doors as required
- The children in the hub will use the Primary 5 class base

#### Who will be teaching my child?

Monday Mrs Zych
Tuesday Miss Urie
Wednesday Miss Urie
Thursday Miss McGrorry
Friday Miss Lynas

# Remote Learning for Primaries 4 - 7

Pupils in Primaries 4 – 7 will continue with remote learning until further notice.

## Who will be teaching my child?

Primary 4 Mrs Stewart and Mrs Ralston
 Primary 5 Mrs Shaw and Mrs Ghaus

Primary 6/5 Miss McGrorry
 Primary 6 Mrs Zych
 Primary 7 Miss Lynas

On the days that your child's teacher is working in the hub, another class teacher will cover remote learning, answering questions, and providing support. Pleased be assured that our teachers will continue to work collegiately to monitor progression and achievement and to provide pastoral care to all pupils working at home.

Please note the information contained within this newsletter is based upon the announcement today. It may be that further updates are subsequently provided over the next few days.

I hope that you and your family are staying safe and well and we look forward to the day when we can welcome you all back!

Fiona MacKenzie Head Teacher